
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

July 14, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 
Zoom Virtual Meeting 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Reid Allen, Colleen Cole and Wendi Fuerstenberger  

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:12 p.m. Marilyn welcomed and introduced 
everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the June 9, 2020 minutes approved as 
submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: No report submitted as Nick was unable to participate in this meeting. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No police officer able to attend.  

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

RCONA Fireworks Booth: Colleen reported that she and Earl worked an early morning shift and enjoyed 
setting up the fireworks and having the first sale of the day. Judging from all the fireworks going off in the 
neighborhood, we are guessing sales were pretty good. Marilyn will update us after RCONA provides the 
official report. 

SCNA Meeting Room: Reid reported that Campelli’s Pizza will set aside a couple of tables for us to use 
if we call ahead and give an estimated number of people, but they don’t have a specific meeting room 
since the remodel. Colleen confirmed that Bel Air doesn’t have a meeting room. Due to COVID-19, 
Raley’s is not currently allowing anyone to schedule or use their meeting room. Colleen contacted Jim 
Kidd, RCONA, to let him know that all NAs will likely have trouble finding meeting rooms since the 
Roseville City School District is not allowing use of their rooms for the upcoming school year. She 
requested that RCONA ask the City if library or community center meeting rooms could be free of charge 
for NA meetings when the meetings can safely resume. 

National Night Out: Marilyn reported that this year Roseville, along with other neighborhoods across the 
country, is moving National Night Out to October 6 due to COVID-19 concerns. More details will follow.  

RCONA Update: There is no update from the last virtual meeting, but Marilyn plans to participate in the 
upcoming virtual meeting on July 16. 

New Business 

No new business. 

Other Business Not on the Agenda 

Colleen felt that since we can’t officially move forward with planning for events or having our election, our 
meetings don’t serve much purpose. Most of what we discuss can be done effectively through email. We 
agreed to skip the August meeting and hope to meet in September to plan our National Night Out event. 
As usual, communication among the board will continue.  

 Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for July 16, 2020 Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend via Zoom. 



Community Coffee with City Council: August 11, 2020 with Pauline Roccucci, 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 
p.m., Martha Riley Library, Meeting Room 1 and 2 

Future SCNA Meeting: No August 11 meeting. Next meeting is September 8, 2020, 7:00 p.m., Location 
to be determined. 

Future RCONA Meeting: August 20, 2020, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: October 13, 2020 with Pauline Roccucci, 10:30 a.m. to 
12:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library Meeting Room 1 and 2 

Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


